
 
 

In Memory of June and Harry Lewis 

Maple Corner Farm 
Mark and Kathy 

Peter and Kathy Martin  
Sarah and John Meiklejohn  

In Memory of Greg Messenger  
Nestrovich Farm 
NCCHP Museum 

Pietroniro Plumbing & Heating 
Mark and Gina Placek 

In Memory of Thomas J Re 
In Memory of Helen Ripley 

Barry Rosenfield  
Ed and Verna Sadowski  

In Memory of Ernie Sattler 
Beverly & Donald Savaria  

In Memory of Dot and Art Sheets  
Bill and Coralie Stevenson  
Paul & Debbie Sussmann 

In Memory of Reinhold and Florence Sussmann 
West Granville Congregational Church 

Zook and Zelda 
 

 
Art and Sarajane Adams 

In Memory of Joan Anderson 
The “Buckeye Nation” 

Jack and Charlotte Carpenter  
Committee for Responsible Energy Decisions 

CRED – Granville.org 
In Memory of Al Daigneau 
Jack and Carolyn Donatini  

In Memory of Jack and Gloria Falcetti 
Granville Federated Church 

In Memory of Guy and Barbara Hansen 
In Memory of Ernie Hodur 

Pat Laptew Jemiolo 
In Memory of John Jemiolo 

In Memory of Edward Jensen 
Tom and Peggy Jones 

In Memory of Joyce & John Jones 
Bonnie King  

In Memory of Rich Knoener 
In Memory of Ernie Laffert  
Diane and Gary Lafrance 

Jay and Ann LeClair 
Joe and Dot LeClair 
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Box) to Debbie Sussmann, 44 North Lane, Granville, MA 01034 or put them into Karen Laptew’s green box 
at 58 Sodom Street. The checks and information MUST be kept together. Make all checks payable to “The 
Town of Granville”. All submissions may be emailed to leefluhr@gmail.com or sent to the above address 
NO LATER THAN THE 20TH OF EACH MONTH.  Sponsorship or subscriptions will be for one year. All articles 
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The Country Caller is jointly funded by the Town of Granville, a grant from the Massachusetts Executive Office 
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ANNUAL TOWN MEETING is scheduled for 

Monday, May 8, 2023 at 7:00PM at the 
Lt. Travis Fuller Memorial Gymnasium,  

Granville Village School, 409 Main Road, Granville, MA 01034 
 

BABYSITING WILL BE PROVIDED 
CHECK TOWN WEBSITE FOR POSTED ARTICLES AFTER MAY 1, 2023. 

www.townofgranville.net 
 

 
 
 
 
At the Selectboard Regular Meeting on Monday, May 22, 2023, an agenda 
item has been requested to have public input on the truck traffic on Granby 
Road, Silver Street, Cross Road and Sodom Street. Meeting will start at 7PM. 
Look for agenda on the town website on May 18th, 2023.  

NURSE HOUR AT GRANVILLE TOWN HALL 
 

Tricia Sedelow, BSN RN, is the Regional Public Health Nurse from the Southwick 
Board of Health serving the towns of Granville, Southwick and Tolland. Tricia will 
hold monthly “Nurse Hour” for blood pressure checks, health education and to 
answer questions or concerns.  No appointments are needed. 

 
The Nurse Hour sessions will be in the Granville Town Hall, 707 Main Rd.   

The May and June schedule is as follows: 

First Thursday of each month from 11:00am to noon: 

June 1, 2023 

Third Thursday of each month from 3:00pm to 4:00pm: 

May 18, 2023, June 15, 2023 

Also, the nurse will hold an office hour at the Granville Library, 2 Granby Road, monthly on the 
Second Thursday of each month from 5:00pm to 6:00pm:  

May 11, 2023, June 8, 2023 
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CELEBRATE MAY 

 WITH A DRIVE-UP DINNER 
 

FRIDAY, MAY 26TH 

 

GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 

 

PORK TENDERLOIN, ROASTED POTATOES, APPLESAUCE, 
CORN CASSEROLE & DESSERT 

 

 

 

$12.00 PER PLATE 

 

PLEASE CALL IN YOUR ORDER AHEAD OF TIME TO: 

Fran at 357-6492 or Bobbi at 297-0445 

 

DRIVE UP & PAY AT THE DRIVEWAY 

ENTRANCE TO FELLOWSHIP HALL & YOUR ORDER WILL BE 
BROUGHT OUT TO YOU 

 

SERVING FROM 5:00 – 6:00 PM 
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GRANVILLE 

FIRE 

DEPARTMENT 

 

 

 

The Granville Fire Department would like you to meet Robbie Boulanger! 

By Lt. Peter Sorrajja- GFD Firefighter/EMT 
 

I know it has been a bit since we have sent an article like this around town, but we still have 

several members to introduce from our wonderful department. So, without further ado we would like to 

introduce everyone to Robbie Boulanger. Robbie has only officially been a member of Granville Fire since 

July of 2019, when he became old enough to officially join. Don’t be fooled though his time with GFD 

stretches even further back than his official swear in date. 

It is no secret that Robbie’s father Marty was once a well established member of the department 

and even held the position of Lieutenant during his years of service. Robbie contributes his inspiration for 

joining the department to his father. Many of us that know Robbie know the truth behind this statement. 

At a young age, Marty introduced Robbie to the department and even brought him around to drill nights 

and our public events when given the opportunity. Robbie was introduced to Granville Fire at a young age 

and always had a passion and desire to follow in his father's footsteps. He may be young, but his 

knowledge far supersedes what many may expect because of his tenure with GFD. I’ll admit I even learn 

thing from him on a nightly basis due to the things he has spent the majority of his life seeing. 

Outside of the department Robbie’s achievements are astounding. Robbie serves as a member of 

the Massachusetts Air National Guard at Barnes Air National Guard Base as an F-15 Crew Chief. On top of 

his work, he has recently returned to his academic studies at Westfield State University. He is majoring in 

Criminal Justice and hopes that upon completing his degree he can obtain a job working in law 

enforcement. Some of Robbie’s hobbies also include taking flying lessons, riding motorcycles, playing 

video games and spending time with his friends.  

Robbie has a true desire to help the community and even strives to make the world a better place. 

His commitment to the fire department and his line of work all emphasize this aspect of who Robbie is as 

an individual. We are more than proud to call him one of our members and I think I speak for everyone at 

GFD when I say he has the potential to make a difference in the community. Some visions Robbie has for 

GFD is attending and offering more community-based events to spread fire safety knowledge with the 

residents of Granville. He also views this as an opportunity for everyone to get to know the members of 

the department and for the residents of Granville to see why we love helping this town so much. 

Robbie truly loves Granville and even sees this town that he has spent his whole life in as his home 

forever. He, much like the other members we have introduced, loves the small town atmosphere and the 

people that make this town what it is. Robbie works hard to bring out the best qualities of the fire 

department and I know he will never waiver from giving his best to us and the town. He is a true brother 

to all of us and we hope that you have an opportunity to get to know him. 
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TOWN OF SOUTHWICK 

HEALTH AND WELLNESS FAIR 

MAY 17TH   9:30AM-3:30PM 
SOUTHWICK TOWN HALL AUDITORIUM  

 

The Southwick Police Department will offer a Medication Take Back Day and 

provide drug/alcohol awareness. 

The Southwick Fire Department will be available for blood pressures and will 

provide fire safety information. 

Fallon Health Navicare will provide information on programs available to 

community members. 

Highland Valley Elder Services will provide information on services available to 

those 60+ years. 

Hilltown Safety at Home will provide information on home safety. 

We will have tables with hearing care, wellness coach, massage therapy, 

essential oils, soaps and more. 

Many more vendors are coming. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a vendor please call the town 

nurses Tricia at (413)361-8070 or Chris at (413) 361-8069. 
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PLEASE, COME JOIN US FOR A 

MEETING TO DISCUSS  

POSSIBLE ELDER SERVICES THAT MAY BE PROVIDED IN 

THE TOWN OF GRANVILLE 

 

YOUR INPUT, IDEAS AND NEEDS ARE IMPORTANT!!  

 

FRIDAY, JUNE 9
TH

, 1:30 P.M. 

TOWN HALL 

 

RESIDENTS OF ALL AGES ARE WELCOME & ENCOURAGED 

TO ATTEND 

 

 

 

PLEASE FILL OUT OUR COUNCIL ON AGING SURVEY EVEN 

IF YOU PLAN TO ATTEND THIS MEETING. THANK YOU! 
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Completed survey can be submitted in the drop box at Town Hall or mail it in to: Council on Aging, P.O. Box 247, Granville, MA 01034  
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~Lunch Bunch~ 
Come join the Lunch Bunch at  

Granville Federated Church  
on Wednesday, April 5th and 

Wednesday, May 3rd at noon. 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME!! 

Provided:  Coffee, Tea, 
Dessert, 

Fellowship 
 

(Bring your own sandwich) 

RECORDS and COLLECTABLES 
WANTED 

Buying old vinyl records, LPs and 
45s.  Interested in most types of 
music.  Cash paid, I will come to 

you.  Also buying old advertising, signs, 
postcards, stoneware, comic books, 

Granville related items, etc.   

Contact Mark @ 413-626-6396 

 or 357-6346.   

Email- vinyl4mark@gmail.com 

NEW DATE—TBA 
 
 

Open house and dedication at the 

Granville Public Library 

Come see the newly renovated 

Community space and celebrate 

the 125 year anniversary of the 

Granville Library Club! 

Hosted by  

The Granville Library Club 

Light refreshments will be served 

mailto:vinyl4mark@gmail.com
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GRANVILLE FEDERATED CHURCH 
American Baptist and United Church of Christ 
16 Granby Rd., Granville, MA 
Interim Pastor: Dr. Rev. Johnny Wilson 
Church Services: 10:00 a.m. Sunday mornings 
Coffee Hour following the service. 
 
 
EVENTS 

 
DRIVE UP DINNERS 
Our next Drive-up dinner will be Friday, May 
26th. On the menu this month will be Pork 
Tenderloin, Roasted Potatoes, Applesauce, 
Corn Casserole and Dessert. 
Cost is $12.00 per plate. 
We will be serving from 5:00 to 6:00 PM 
Please call in your order ahead of time to: 
Fran at 357-6492 or Bobbi at 207-0445  
 
BIBLE STUDY 
Pastor Johnny has been leading us in a study 
of the book of James. We meet at 10:45 am on 
the first and third Wednesdays. Study dates for 
the month of May are Wednesday, May 3rd 
and Wednesday May 17th. Study dates in June 
will be June 7th and June 21st.  
 
LUNCH BUNCH 
Join us for our monthly lunch get together in 
the Fellowship Hall. Note that these are on the 
FIRST Wednesdays of each month. We will 
meet at 12:00 on Wednesday, May 3rd. Bring a 
sandwich. Coffee and dessert and great 
fellowship are provided. Our June Lunch Bunch 
will be on June 7th. ALL ARE WELCOME!  
 
 
 
 
MISSIONS NEWS 
 
AGAPE SCHOOL 
Our church has been donating to the Agape 
School in Uganda for many years. Call Bobbi at 
357-0194 if you would be interested in joining 
our efforts to continue to support the school 
and the children there.  
  

 
INFORMATION 
 
BIG Y GIFT CARDS  
Big Y gift cards are available. Please see 
Eileen Jerome to purchase them. A percentage 
of the sale goes to help support the church. 
 
FELLOWSHIP HALL RENTALS 
The Fellowship Hall is available for rent for 
functions. It is complete with 2 restrooms, 
tables, chairs, kitchen facilities and parking. 
For more information contact Bobbi at 413 357-
0194. 
 
CONTACT US 
We try to help anyone in town who is in need of 
help in shopping, transportation, running 
errands, food, emergency fuel, etc. but we 
need to know. Please call.  
To contact the church to leave a message for 
Pastor Johnny, please call 357-8583.  
You can also call a Deacon (Dale Flarida 357-
8775, Eileen Jerome 413 896-0002, Fran 
Wackerbarth 357-6492, Alan Gregg 357-6156, 
Laura Fielding 357-6368), or our head Trustee 
Bobbi O'Connell 357-0194. 
 
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 
Monday evenings-AA-8:00 pm 
Tuesday evenings-Church Board and 
Committee meetings 
Wednesday morning- Bible Study-10:45 am 
(1st and 3rd Wednesdays). 
Wednesday afternoon Lunch Bunch 12:00 
noon (1st Wednesday) 
Thursday evenings- Choir-6:30pm 
 

 
  

In Assisted Living 
Skip and Alice Demarais,  

 The Arbors  
40 Court Street  Apt 108 

Westfield, MA  01085 
 

Marge Feeney 
Heritage Hall North 

55 Cooper Street 
Agawam, MA  01001 
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